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The President 
 

 
To all UCI affiliated National Federations 
 
 
Sent by email only 

 
 

Aigle, 30 March 2022 
Ref: Presidency 

 
 
 
Dear President, 
Dear Secretary General, 
 
It is with great sadness that I inform you of the sudden death of Vincent Jacquet, Director of International 
Relations, Development and the World Cycling Centre.  
 
The UCI expresses its deepest condolences to his wife and children, faced with the loss of a loved one. 
 
Vincent dedicated his life to sport and fully understood its positive power on society. Since 2019, Vincent had 
been a central figure at the UCI, unanimously appreciated both by our Federations and by all the stakeholders 
with whom he was in contact. He was known and recognised by all, and admired for his professionalism and 
his human qualities. He also headed the UCI World Cycling Centre, which he developed into a reference point 
and model for the entire cycling family, as well as for the Olympic movement.  
 
Vincent was one of my faithful colleagues for many years, firstly at the Fédération Française de Cyclisme (FFC) 
before joining me at the UCI. I had total confidence in Vincent and I always saw him working hard for the 
sport he loved so much. We are losing a colleague, but also a friend, who defended the future of the sport, 
of our sport.  
 
Our thoughts are with his wife, his children and his entire family. 
 
With my most sincere regards, 
 
 
 
David Lappartient 
President 
IOC Member 


